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Overton Public School
COVID-19 Pandemic Closure Information

Given the continued COVID-19 pandemic, Overton Public School facilities will remain closed through
May 1, 2020. The decision to remain closed came from a joint recommendation by the Central District
Health Department (CDHD), Loup Basin Public Health Department (LBPHD), and the Two Rivers Health
Department (TRHD). Prior to May 1, 2020, the COVID-19 pandemic will be evaluated and a
recommendation from the three health departments (CDHD, LBPHD, and TRHD) will be used to
determine if students and staff will return to school facilities for the remainder of the 2019-2020 school

year.

Closure Information and Timelines:

Phase one closure. The facilities are closed from March 17, 2020 through March 31, 2020.
During this period of closure, enrichment activities will be provided to our students to
encourage engagement.

Phase two closure. The facilities will remain closed from April 1, 2020 through May 1, 2020.
During this closure, the continuity of education plan ( also referred to as Extended Learning
Plan) will be implemented for all students. The plan will be communicated to all students, staff,
and parents/guardians.

Phase three closure. If it is the recommendation from the health departments to keep the
facilities closed after May 1, 2020, the facilities will remain closed from May 4, 2020 through
May 20, 2020 and we will finish the 2019-2020 school year using the continuity of education
plan. If it is the recommendation of the health departments to return to normal operations, the
facilities will be open from May 4, 2020 to May 20, 2020.

During closure periods, all facilities will be closed to all but essential personnel only.

During closure periods, the school will provide grab and go breakfast and lunch meals.

Thank you for your cooperation and support during this unprecedented time in our community and
school history. Our ultimate goal is to keep our students, staff, families, and communities as safe as
possible.

Sincerely,

Mark A. Aten, Superintendent



